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BOROUGH OF STOCKTON

BOROUGH COUNCIL

OFFICIAL MINUTES

                                                                                                                                    APPROVED: 
REGULAR MEETING

JULY 11, 2022

The July 11, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Borough Council of the Borough of Stockton was called to order by Mayor Timothy J. Nemeth at 7:12 pm.  The meeting was held at Stockton Borough Hall, 2 South Main Street, Stockton, NJ.  Mayor Nemeth read the “Sunshine Statement” indicating the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act and led the flag salute.
Borough Administrator/Clerk Michele Hovan called the roll.  The following members of Council were present: Ms. Rebecca Hendricks, Mr. Adam Juncosa, Mr. Aaron Lipsen, Mr. Kenneth Kozuhowski, Mr. Michael Mann and Mr. Donald Vandegrift. There were 2 members of the public present.    

Mayor Nemeth opened the meeting to the public.  There being no additional comment or questions, the meeting was closed to the public on motion by Mr. Mann, seconded by Mr. Juncosa and carried.

Minutes: The meeting minutes of the May 9, 2022 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. Lipson, seconded by Mr. Kozuhowski and carried, with Mr. Juncosa abstaining due to absence.
Resolutions:
Resolution No. 2022-52, as listed below and filed in the Borough Clerk's office, was adopted following a brief discussion and on motion by Mr. Mann, seconded by Mr. Juncosa and carried.


Resolution No. 2022-52 – Cross River Fiber Right-of-Way Agreement

Roll Call:  
Ayes:  Hendricks, Juncosa, Lipsen, Kozuhowski, Mann, Vandegrift


 

Nays:  None




Absent: None



Abstain: None

Claims for Payment - the Claims for Payment, as attached, were approved on motion by Mr. Lipsen, seconded by Mr. Mann and carried.

Roll Call:  
Ayes:  Hendricks, Juncosa, Lipsen, Kozuhowski, Mann, Vandegrift


 

Nays:  None




Absent: None




Abstain: None

Discussion – Stormwater Tier Reclassification

Ms. Hovan explained that the Borough has been reclassified for stormwater management purposes from NJDEP, and that the transition from Tier B to Tier A will require significant future to achieve compliance under the new guidelines.  She directed attention to the information provided in the agenda packet and said that the engineer was working on the initial report, due 180 days from the date of notification.

Mayor Nemeth opened the meeting to the public.  There being no questions or comments, the meeting was closed to the public on motion by Mr. Juncosa, seconded by Mr. Kozuhowski and carried.  
Mayor's Report/Council Liaison Reports

Mayor Nemeth simply wished all an enjoyable rest of the summer, noting that the August meeting is cancelled.

Mr. Lipsen reported that he met with NJDEP regarding stormwater and said a site visit was scheduled for July 20th for a preliminary assessment and to gather information and photos from residents.  There was a brief discussion regarding inviting the Borough Engineer to the meeting.  Ms. Hendricks and Mr. Mann said they felt his attendance was not necessary at this stage.  Mr. Vandegrift asked if there would be a document forthcoming after the meeting. Mr. Lipsen explained that NJDEP is serving as a liaison between the Borough, Hunterdon County and Delaware Township.  In response to a question regarding a light in the park that was out, Ms. Hovan said that JCP&L should be contacted.

Mr. Mann reported that Community Day was a success and said the benches and picnic tables in the park were installed.  He complimented and thanked Lorraine Smith for her very generous donation.  Mr. Vandegrift suggested a resolution or plaque in appreciation be given to her.  Mr. Juncosa said that John Kuiphoff could be contracted for the plaque.

Mr. Vandegrift said that he was addressing the welcome sign issue and that he contacted the NJ Water Authority about the canal wall.  He also reported that the Borough was 9th in line to meet with the USDA.
Mr. Lipsen said that he conducted research online regarding replacement playground equipment but was unsure if just framing could be replaced.  Ms. Hovan cautioned that playground equipment has specific requirements for compliance so the plan would need to be verified.

Mayor Nemeth again stated that the August meeting is cancelled and that the next meeting would be held on September 12, 2022.  There being no additional discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 7:44pm on motion by Mr. Juncosa, seconded by Mr. Vandegrift and carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Hovan, RMC

Borough Administrator/Clerk
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